Greenway Technical Committee Staff

Meeting Notes-Tuesday, June 9, 2009
Grand Forks Park District Office - 1210 7th Ave. S. Grand Forks, ND 

10:30 am- Noon

Gladwin Lynne, City of EGF
Lonny Winrich

Corey Birkholz, Options

Dave Aker, City of EGF

Kim Greendahl, City of GF

I. 2009 Flooding and Greenway Maintenance:  The City of East Grand Forks has contracted with Zavarol & Sons to clean the flood debris along the river.  Work began this week to remove the larger trees and silt.  Florian & Sons began work on the cleanup in Grand Forks several weeks ago but the wet conditions have made it difficult to get the heavy equipment in to some areas.  The mowing contractor piled debris along the trail so mowing could start and the cleanup has progressed from the trails as the ground dries.  The cleanup has involved a lot of hand labor because the ground has been too wet to allow heavy equipment in most areas.  The GF Park District has reseeded the dog park and hopes to reopen the park when the new grass is established.  They are hoping for a July 1 opening date.  The Humane Society will be opening their park this Saturday so dog owners should be encouraged to use that park for now.  East Grand Forks is coordinating the  repair of the damage done during the spring flood to the façade of the north pedestrian bridge and hopes to have that completed by next week.
II. Model T car request update: The EGF City Council denied the request for use of the Greenway trail in their community for a parade of model t cars.  
III. Way finding signs
IV. Greenway Agency Updates
A. City of EGF: Camping is up 3% from last year.  Repairs on the damage caused by the spring flooding on the north pedestrian bridge are being repaired this week.  Some trees were lost because of the water and ice.  The trail under the Sorlee Bridge should be fixed within the next few weeks.  Settling of structures and concrete are a problem.  Had to replace the doors on the restrooms at the Griggs Park Trail Head.  New campsites funded by the MN DNR are being added to the campground this year.  Working on a kiosk panel to describe the flooding of Sherlock at the campground.  Funding was received from the city and state for the project.
B. City of GF: Riverside Park is now open but the pool probably won’t open until sometime in July.  
C. Grand Forks Park District: No report

D. Minnesota DNR: No report

V. Next meeting: Greenway Technical Committee 10:30 am Tuesday, July 14 at the Grand Forks Park District, 1210 7th Avenue South

Submitted by: Kim Greendahl, Greenway Specialist, City of Grand Forks
